 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Monday, July 15, 2019
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, July 15, 2019 at the Bryan Bennett Library. Chairman Diane Eller called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. in the presence of commission members Jeannine Richards, Frank Brinkerhoff, Luke Purcell, Betty Purcell, Don Mills, Megan Holler and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Don Mills made a motion to approve the April 15, 2019 minutes. Luke Purcell seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motions carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Same
CORRESPONDENCE

None

BUSINESS
a. Garden Tour: Diane Eller reported to the commission that there were about 25 guests that visited the Bryan Home during the Garden tour. The overall attendance of the tour was lower this year. Everyone seemed interested and to be first time visitors. Luke Purcell stated that he would like to continue to be involved next year.
b. Strong’s Building: Luke Purcell spoke with City Manager Bill Gruen and asked if the City Council was even interested in having a museum. Gruen indicated that they are. Also, Gruen stated that the commission still has $15,000 from the railroad grand and funds approved from the Tourism Board.
Purcell contacted the owner of the building, Sheila Mulvany, to inquire whether she is interested in selling. She is asking $39,000 and that is a flexible price. She mentioned that the display cases could possibly be included.

The building is located on S. Broadway, approximately 50’x110’,  ground level, has a restroom but it is not up to ADA code.

Frank Binkerhoff made a motion to pursue the purchase of the property and ask Bill Gruen to put it on the next City Council agenda for Monday, August 5. The motion was seconded by Don Mills. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Diane Eller reported that the DAR is planning an event for WJB’s 160th birthday on March 19, 2020. She would like to have the home open for tours. Jeannine Richards suggested waiting to make any decisions until they know what all the DAR has planned.

Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to use the $100 that the commission has to contract someone to clean the Bryan home well before the event. Jeannine Richards seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.

Frank Brinkerhoff reported that he gave a tour to a man from Minneapolis that went very well. The man was very knowledgeable. He also took him on a tour of East Lawn Cemetery.
ADJOURNMENT 

Don Mills made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:40 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
